  CITY OF AVA, MISSOURI

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

City Hall 404 S. Jefferson Street
AGENDA

September 26, 2017 @ 5:00 P.M.

Draft: Minutes will not be official until approved at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Alderman meeting. 

PRESENT: Present members were: Mayor David Norman, Alderman Burrely Loftin, Alderman Keith Jones, Alderman Noel Dye, Alderman Stan Lovan , City Clerk Suzanne Welsh, Administrative Director Peggy Porter, Police Chief Reggie Johnson. City Attorney Larry Tyrrell was absent.
GUESTS: An attendance register was provided for guests to sign.

I. Call to order: The meeting on September 26, 2017 of the City of Ava, Board of Aldermen, was called to order by Mayor David Norman.
II.  Roll call of Aldermen:  Aldermen present were: Burrely Loftin, Noel Dye, Keith Jones, and Stan Lovan.    

III.  Approval of Minutes: Minutes of September 26, 2017 Board of Aldermen meeting were presented to the aldermen ahead of the meeting. The minutes were approved as presented.
IV.  PUBLIC ADDRESS TO THE BOARD: none
 V.
  Approve or Amend agenda: Motion was made to amend the agenda by Burrely Loftin and 
              seconded by Stan Lovan. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.
VI.
  Order of business:

             A.  Unfinished business: None
             B.  Reports of special boards, committees & city officers                   
                  1. Administrative Director Peggy Porter- Nothing
                  2.  City Clerk Suzanne Welsh- 
     There was only one bid turned in for the Police AWD vehicle. Republic Ford out of Springfield, MO submitted a bid price of $28,207.00 for a 2017 AWD Explorer per specifications requested. A motion was made to accept the bid price of $28,207.00 by Republic Ford for the 2017 AWD police vehicle by Burrely Loftin and seconded by Keith Jones. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.
     C.    Reading of Bills (proposed ordinances) and Resolutions- 
             Ordinance #1022 regarding Telecommunication antenna towers/mounts was read twice by title. In the first reading, a motion was made by Keith Jones and seconded by Stan Lovan. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0. In the second reading, a motion was made by Burrely Loftin and seconded by Noel Dye. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0. 
     D. Mayor/Aldermen’s comments: 
1. Mayor David Norman will meet with Shop teacher Ray Davison to look at park benches on Wednesday. The city has purchased benches through the school in the past and the lower park will need new benches where the new playground equipment is being installed.
2. The water/sewer department needs guttering on part of their building. The mayor will get a quote on the cost to put guttering on the building.
3. David Davidson was presented an award on Saturday, September 16th for 50 years of dedicated flight safety. It was an honorable award with very specific criteria’s to meet. The mayor, city clerk, Alderman Noel Dye, and Alderman Keith Jones and wife Sue were there to represent the city. 

4. Vacation pay is still being discussed among city employees and we will hold another meeting or two to talk about the changes before any decisions are made regarding the changes.

5. Demolition paperwork is still needed for Ron Moore’s house. The city cannot do anything with the house until the consent to demolish has been given to the city or until our year is up to claim ownership of the property.

6. The new sewer lines on E HWY 14 are almost complete. There are a couple more lines to tie into the system from the south side and is taking more time due to the many other utilities located in that area.

7. The Electric department needs a shed for their electric trucks and have discussed a 6 bay metal building, enclosed, around 80 x 40 sq ft. The fire hydrant will need to be relocated and a large driveway entrance made for not only their trucks but for semi delivery trucks to pull into and unload. Trees and brush will be cleared and a place leveled to get the land prepared for the building that will come at a later date.   
8. John Forrester from Allgeier, Martin and Associates, Inc. has sent an engineer to evaluate the water tower footings. The footings are on solid rock and stable. There is one area where concrete has a hollow spot inside and will need to be replaced. He has advised the city on how to fix the area that needs correction and will send us a report soon. The mayor will forward the report to James Cardinal, representing Verizon, so that they are aware that the city is working on the issue. 
VII.    Court Docket – Motion to approve the September 15, 2017 court docket was made by Keith Jones and seconded by Noel Dye. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.
VIII. Closed Session under RSMo 610.021 (1) Litigation (3) Personnel- Cancelled. 
IX.    Adjourn- No further business, meeting was adjourned at 5:28 PM.
Minutes submitted by: ______________________________
                                     Suzanne Welsh, City Clerk

Approved by:               ______________________________

                                     Mayor David Norman

